
I, Alan Timm, a Bee Keeper located in SW North Dakota, am strongly opposed to bill SN 
2134 related to the placement or location of a beehive; and to provide a penalty.  

This bill is a violation of landowner rights.  If this is a safety issue, are we now going to 
tell all farmers/landowners that they need to keep their crops seeded off of any main roadway, 
a quarter of a mile to reduce the chances of wildlife crossing the road and causing vehicle 
accidents?  Once again, this is not practical to regulate how landowners use their own land. 

Thank you for your time. 
Alan Timm 
T2 Honey Co. 
301 Hwy 8 South 
Hettinger, ND 58639 
701.440.8545 


